Poinciana Park Civic Association Meeting

Wednesday, July 11, 2007, 7pm, IBEW Building 201 SE 24th Street

Agenda
1. Fort Lauderdale Police Report, Officer Ijames, Sergeant Lewis

2. Secretary’s Report, Olga Kuharets

3. Treasurer’s Report, DJ Parker

4. Park Director’s Report, Robert Malsberry

5. John Philips Presentation – South Andrews Cafe

6. Recycle Corp Program, Ray Detterman

7. Open Meeting, Dwight Ledbetter

8. Distribution of Community Flyers / Volunteers 

Meeting called to order: 7:13pm 

Board Members Present: Dwight Ledbetter, President; Gene Dinah, Vice President; DJ Parker Treasurer; Robert Malsberry, Parks Director; Olga Kuharets, Secretary; Ray Dettmann, Board Member, Mark Benjamin, 

1. Fort Lauderdale Police Report

Motion made to draft letter to Cindy Hutchinson regarding the need for more officers in Poinciana Park. Sgt Lewis reported that Part I crimes doubled from last month. Mostly, the crimes are occurring on US 1 are ‘smash and grab’ of automobiles, purses and the selling credit cards.  Sgt Lewis also reported that there were 40 less officers in the city from 2 years ago.

2. Secretary Report
Minutes are currently posted on the website. Motion to approve minutes from May and June seconded.

3. Treasurer’s Report 

No change from last month. The balance remains at $1,018.29. 

4. Park Director’s Report 

Terry Rynard from the Fort Lauderdale Parks and Recreation Department will attend the August 8th meeting. 

5. John Philips Presentation - South Andrews Café : local 
In accordance with DRC regulations, Jack Philips requested the support of the Association regarding a “Change In Use” of South Andrews Café. Changes he is planning for the café include putting on a new awing, adding a bathroom and counter where customers can sit down and eat in the café rather than just take food out. John will be explaining to the city he has presented to both SABA and PPCA. He is not asking for any exemptions.

Motion made and seconded to draft a letter to the City. 

6. Recycle Corp Program

Ray Detterman announced there is a Recycle Corp program at the end of the month. He also reported on the Broward Beautiful Grant that was submitted on behalf of the Association. Copies of the grant were distributed to attendees. 

7. Open Meeting

Mark and Mona Benjamin were presented with their wedding gift from the Association 

Dwight announced that the previous Secretary returned all PPCA files and post office key 

Motion was made and seconded for Poinciana Park Civic Association to apply for NCIP grant to fund placement of irrigation system on 20th and 21st streets. 

Motion to adjourn, seconded. 

Meeting adjourned at: 8:13pm. 

